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March 2017
This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the Gerontology program, the Department of Family and Consumer Sciences, the College of Health and Human Services, and the Division of Academic Affairs, based on the most recent program review.  It describes the goals to be achieved, and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to this MOU to achieve these goals, during the next program review cycle.  Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the biennial report.

The Gerontology program completed its last review in January 2008. The MOU signed at that time identified a need to expand stagnant enrollments, increase completion rates, and implement an active assessment program. The need for increased assigned time for the director was identified, as was the need for a strategic planning process with all stakeholders. Some of the agreed-to actions have been achieved, such as additional support for the program’s director, while other goals have not been met.
It should be noted that effective July 2016, the Gerontology Program has a new director.

The current review identified strengths of the program as including well-established and long-standing community relationships; an active, dedicated and respected faculty who show real concern for students; and a well-developed hybrid instructional model to serve working students. The external reviewers’ recommendation to add a minor was recently accomplished, which will appear in the 2017-2018 Catalog. 
Some of the issues identified in the 2008 review persist in the current environment. Enrollments in the MS remain fairly consistent but the program has not met the goals of raising enrollments set out in the 2008 MOU. Completion rates are low due to significant attrition. Time to degree for MS students who do complete needs to decrease. 
Student learning outcomes assessment reports have not been submitted since 2011, although the development of an e-portfolio system holds promise for assessing student learning. 
The review identified a need for increased advising and guidance for MA and certificate students as well as more substantial orientation for new students. The external review also noted that program faculty members are stretched thin across all their responsibilities, and recommended an additional faculty line. 
It is therefore agreed that:

1. The Gerontology program will develop a multi-year assessment plan for the MS, certificate, and minor; the plan will consolidate the number of outcomes and add outcomes for written and oral communication. Course-level SLOs will be brought into alignment with program-level SLOs.
2. Program faculty will analyze completion rates and time to degree for master’s students and will develop a plan to achieve the following completion and time to degree goals by its next program evaluation (2022):

a. 75% retention rates

b. 75% 4-year graduation rates
3.  Program faculty will refine and expand orientation and advising for students at all levels
4. By its next program evaluation (2022), the Gerontology program faculty will identify mechanisms for growing the MS program to an annual admission rate of 20-25 students.   As needed (and based on this additional growth), the home department and college will identify areas of further instructional need and hiring. 
5. The program will provide a biennial update on progress made towards the actions agreed to in this MOU, to be submitted in conjunction with its biennial assessment report.
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